
11th February, 2022        Issue 02 

DATES TO REMEMBER 

Year 7 Immunisations - February  28th 

Swimming Carnival - March 11th  

 

School Council Meetings 

General - 16th Feb 

Finance - 4th March 

General - 16th March 

Dyson’s Bus Numbers: 

BUS 1: 0408691885 

BUS 2: 0417041196 

BUS 3: 0407563474 

BUS 4: 0408698635 

Belvoir Bus: 0431756813 

STUDENT ABSENCES: 

Please call the office to notify us of any student absences. Ph 6059 8987. 

 

SAFETY OF ALL COMMUNITY MEMBERS                                                     
As we settle into Term 1, a big thank you for the way our community members 
are supporting the School in a number of areas. To enable this to continue, we 
are seeking your ongoing support and assistance in maintaining the safety of 
all individuals. A few points to remember:  

HEALTH & HYGIENE  

• With the return to school, here are some reminders as we continue to 
manage COVID;                                                                                                             

• The first and second rounds of Victorian Government provided Rapid 
Antigen tests for students have been distributed (second round just    
arrived today). A reminder that students are to be tested prior to school, 
with any positive test to be reported to the school.                            
Please call Ph 6059 8987. We need to know the child/ren’s name and 
date of the positive test. 

• While Rapid Antigen testing is voluntary, we strongly encourage families 
to support the ongoing surveillance requirements with managing the 
COVID-19 pandemic. We thank all families for their ongoing support 
keeping our community safe and well. 

• To support the ongoing health of everyone at the school, please         
remember that it is important that your child is kept at home if he/she has 
any COVID symptoms:                                                                              
 a cough                                                                                                                
 a runny nose                                                                                                             
 a sore throat                                                                                                      
 muscle aches                                                                                                 
 chills or sweats                                                                                
 a temperature (more than 37.5°C)  

 
Pennie Moffat                                                                                               
Principal  

PHONE: 02 6059 8987 

Belvoir Special School Newsletter 
38 Gayview Drive, WODONGA, 3690 

Dear Parents/Carers, 

The start of the school year is always a busy and exciting time for students and staff as we return with renewed    
enthusiasm and energy for the year ahead and I would like to congratulate all the students on the wonderful way 
they have all settled back into the routines of school. As I walk around the classrooms it is great to hear lots of    
chatter and laughter as students and teachers go about setting up for the year ahead. 

STUDENTS ARRIVING AT THE SCHOOL BEFORE SCHOOL                                                                                 
We request that students do not arrive before 8.30am. They will not be supervised by staff. Basic supervision at the 
front of the school starts at 8:30. At 8:45 the school gates are opened, and staff provide active supervision around 
each Pod.  

DROP-OFF/ PICK-UP                                                                                                                                             
Please use the drive-through Drop-off / Pick-up area if your child/ren are completing a quick drop off/ pick up.     
Please use the car parks outside the Life Skills House or next to the Hall if your child/ren need more time.                 
A reminder that no students should be dropped off out the front of the Administration Office. 

SCHOOL CROSSING                                                                                                                                                 
Pedestrians are always encouraged to use the marked Zebra crossings. At peak times (before and after school), the 
carpark crossing is supervised by a staff member. Please follow the directions of the staff member to ensure all    
users are safe. I would ask that as adults, we demonstrate being good role models to our students by always using 
the Zebra crossing and if supervised, follow the directions of staff members.  

Deb ball training will        
recommence on Monday 

14th February from 3.15 to 
4pm. This year's deb ball 

has been booked for       
Friday 8th April            

(final day of term 1).  

Thank you for your        
support!  



Room 2 
Lara & Tulashi 

Room 2 have had a fabulous start to the school year. We have had fun getting to 
know each other and finding our favourite toys to play with and activities to 
complete.  

 

The children have got use to our classroom routine and have been working hard 

in class. We have been looking at our book 'Brown Bear, Brown Bear, What do 

you see?' and finding our favourite animals and making our own colourful       

animals.  



Room 8  
Lisa, Jo, Lynsey & Tracey 

Students in Room 8 have settled into first term and their new room well. We have enjoyed getting to know 
each other and playing a range of games together. Students have contributed to discussions around       
classroom expectations and school rules, as well as Zones of regulation.  

In Literacy we have started looking at procedural texts and the features they include Students have enjoyed 
sequencing pictures in order, and following the steps in a procedure. They demonstrated this when we    
followed a visual recipe to make muesli bars.  

Room 8 have enjoyed listening to stories including ‘Giraffes Can’t Dance’ and ‘The most   magnificent thing’. 
As a follow up activity, students had the opportunity to design and create their own magnificent thing. We 
had designs ranging from radios to racing cars to homes for insects. It was great to see them express their 
ideas through their creativity. 

We are looking forward to a fun and productive year together.  



ROOM 14 

Ellissa & Sheree 

 

In Room 14 we have been very busy getting to know each other and our new routines.        

We have been earning ‘purple pod money’ for doing things like following classroom routines, 

participating in discussions and washing our hands! It’s lucky that we are pretty good at this 

because we have to pay rent! At the end of the week, we can use our money to buy a special 

activity or we can save up for something bigger. We are looking forward to learning so many 

new things this year! 



 Room 21 News 
Scott & Bron 

Room 21 have settled in to the New Year in a very happy and positive 

manner. We have a large group of students in our room who are looking 

forward to completing many different activities and participating in many 

new events. Students have already been working on team building,       

co-operation and relationship building activities as a means to setting 

the class up for lots of success throughout the year. We have two year 12 

students who have chosen to nominate for School Captain/Vice Captain 

and four students who have nominated for House Captain. Good luck to 

all nominees in next weeks elections.  

 



HELP NEEDED 
 

Dear Parents/Guardians, 

 

As part of Room 19s class community project this term, we are making a pom pom rug for our chill-out area. We 

are in need of thick wool (any colour) in order to make our own pom poms. If you have any spare wool at home 

that you no longer need, or know anyone that has any spare wool, we would gladly appreciate your donation of 

wool so we can complete our project. If you could please drop any wool to the front office as soon as possible so 

we can make a start, that would be great!  

 

Here is a picture of the type of wool that we need (any colour). 

 

Here is a photo of a sample pom pom rug we will be making. 

 

 

Thank you! 

From Room 19 

 



Monday the 14th of February is a very exciting day for our entire school        
community. It is the first day of work for Nara, Belvoir Special School’s         
Wellbeing Dog.  

 

Our classroom staff have been working hard to prepare their students for      
Nara’s starting day and it has been fantastic to see and hear so many students 
explaining our 3 expectations when interacting with Nara.  

 

The 3 expectations that our students have been working hard to understand 
are: 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

These expectations are important for all members of our school community to 
be aware of and follow, as consistency is such an important part of making    
Nara’s transition into Belvoir successful.  

 

On Monday, Nara will start working with 2 classrooms in the school, these 
classrooms will help support Nara’s transition into her life at Belvoir. Please 
keep an eye on next week’s newsletter for lots of photos of Nara’s first day at 
school.  

 

As a school we thank you for leaving your dogs at home when picking up   
child/ren up. This is to help Nara settle in and avoid unnecessary distractions at 
pick up and drop off time.  



RAPID ANTIGEN TESTING REQUIREMENTS 

 

All testing must be completed at home before school with parents/carers reporting any 

POSITIVE Test results to:  

Belvoir Special School (02) 6059 8987with the following details:  

o Name of Student  

o Date of Test  

 

▪ State Departments – depending on whether you live in Victoria or NSW:  

o Victorian Department of Health:  

- Report a Positive Rapid Antigen Tests - Coronavirus Victoria website, or Coronavirus 

Hotline 1800 675 398 as soon as possible.  

o Service NSW:  

- Register it on service.nsw.gov.au or the Service NSW app as soon as possible.  

 

THE SCHOOL DOES NOT REQUIRE ANY NOTIFICATION OF NEGATIVE RAPID     

ANTIGEN TESTS.  

For the latest information from a positive result after undertaking a Rapid Antigen Test:  

▪ Victoria Rapid Antigen Tests  

▪ NSW COVID-19 Testing & Self-Isolating 

 

RECOVERED COVID CASES  

Anyone who has recovered from COVID-19 is exempt from testing and quarantine require-

ments if they are reexposed to a case within 30 days of testing positive. This includes not 

completing rapid antigen tests as you may still test positive while shedding the virus but 

you are no longer contagious / infectious. 

https://www.google.com/search?q=belvoir+school&rlz=1C1GCEA_en-GBAU921AU921&oq=belvoir+school&aqs=chrome..69i57j46i175i199i512j0i512j0i22i30l2j69i60l3.4997j0j7&sourceid=chrome&ie=UTF-8
https://www.coronavirus.vic.gov.au/rapid-antigen-tests#report-a-positive-result-on-a-rapid-antigen-test
https://www.nsw.gov.au/covid-19/stay-safe/testing/register-positive-rat-test-result?utm_source=servicensw_consumer&utm_medium=email&utm_campaign=2022-01-21_sfmc_647_con_covid_newsletter&utm_content=05_covid_positive&utm_term=service.nsw.gov.au_blue_copy_link_
https://www.coronavirus.vic.gov.au/rapid-antigen-tests
https://www.nsw.gov.au/covid-19/stay-safe/testing


Bookclub 2022 

Issue 1 Book club brochures are being distributed early next 

week and orders are due back by Friday 18th February. 

 

For our new foundation parents and new parents to the school 

wanting to order books, there is 2 options.... 

1: Student order form from brochure to be handed into school 

with money. 

2: Online ordering with the LOOP App, credit card/ debit card. 

 











 
 

 
Belvoir Special School Swimming Carnival 

 
4th February, 2022 
 
RE: Permission letter 
 
Dear Parent/Carer,  
 
Belvoir’s annual swimming carnival will be held on Friday 11th of March 2022 at the Albury Swim Centre. 
On the day students will need to wear swimmers, sun smart hat and sunscreen.  Students will be bussed 
to and from the carnival, leaving the school at approximately 9:30am and returning 2:30pm. 
 
Please note: To ensure the safety of all students, parents /carers of students in prep classes must attend 
on the day to assist with your child’s supervision. 
 
A free sausage sizzle will be provided for students at lunch and the pool canteen will be open throughout 
the day to purchase snacks. The pool will also open their slide to students throughout the day and again 
with your written permission your child can use this facility. 
 
Please complete the following permission slip and return to the office no later than Friday 28th 
February 2022. 
 
Regards,  
 
Todd Richardson 
 
PE Specialist & Sports Coordinator  
 
 
 - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - -  -- -- - - - -  - - - - -- -  
 
 
I_________________________ give permission for my child/children__________________________________ to participate 
in the annual swimming carnival at the Albury Swim Centre on the 11th of March 2022.  I also give 
permission for my child/children to be bussed to and from the venue. 
 
 
Signed: _____________________________________ Dated: _____________________ 
 
 
I also give permission for my child/children to use the slide on the day of the carnival. 
 
Signed: ___________________________________ Dated: ___________________________ 
 
 




